May 9th, 1941

Mr. Jack Dean
Harveyville, Kansas

Dear Jack:

It was a great pleasure to have you with us the morning of the Kansas Relays. I trust that you got as much fun out of it as the rest of our varsity and freshmen basketeers did.

Knute Kressie was in the other day talking to me about your baseball. He is very anxious to have you here with us and I assure you it would be a great pleasure to have you on Mount Oread and to see you shoot both baskets and speed balls at the opposition.

Won't you write me and tell me what your desires are?

If you need a job to help defray your expenses in education, I am sure that Knute can tell you that if you are a good worker, you will have no difficulty here.

When Knute entered school, he did not have a job, but he came to me and while I was not coaching baseball it was his favorite sport so we gave him a job. At that time I was basketball coach but I heard what a fine fellow Forrest Kressie was, so I gave him the job and he certainly did fine work. The work pays 35% per hour but, of course, a fellow has to be on the job. I am sure that you are that type of fellow and that you would not expect a job merely on account of your athletic ability.

Please write Knute and let him tell you rather than for me to do so. I have always been of the opinion that a student in high school would much rather ask a university student than to talk with a faculty member. I assure you that it was a pleasure to have you with us and I trust that we may see you soon.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach

FCA:eh